Mr Nigel Barr

Ferguson & Co Your Ref:

Floor 7

Causeway Tower Our Ref: JOH-0500-15

9 James Street South

BELFAST Date: 23" September 2015
BT2 8DN

Dear Mr Barr,

| am conscious that it may be helpful to you and the other parties to keep you informed
about the progress which | am making on my report, in the absence of a specific
publication date.

For the avoidance of doubt (and in accordance with paragraph 1.6 of the Inquiry’s
General Procedures Protocol), | want to re-emphasise that this Inquiry will not include a
Maxwellisation process. That would involve parties who face criticism having the
opportunity to challenge evidence or draft conclusions which | draw from the evidence
before the report is published and seen by other parties such as the families. While that
has happened for various reasons in some other inquiries it will not do so here.

| realise that the lack of a completion date is disappointing. If it would help, | am willing
to meet any interested party on a one-to one basis, along with Ms Anne Dillon, the
Inquiry Solicitor. As you will understand | will not be able to discuss any of the
conclusions or recommendations which are likely to feature in the report. However any
meeting might help to give a better understanding in general terms of the progress
which has been made and how the report is being completed.

If a meeting on that basis would be welcome, please contact Ms Dillon to make the
necessary arrangements.

Yours sincerely,
S Fen I frars

JOHN O'HARA

Secretary: Bernie Conlon
Arthur House, 41 Arthur Street, Belfast, BT1 4GB
Email: inquiry@ihrdni.org Website: www.ihrdni.org Tel: 028 9044 6340 Fax: 028 9044 6341






